
Smackdown  –  July  25,  2008:
Got Him
Smackdown
Date: July 25, 2008
Location: Wachovia Center, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
Commentators: Jim Ross, Mick Foley

We are done with the Great American Bash and HHH is still the
World Champion, having beaten Edge, who is still having all
kinds of issues with his new bride, Vickie Guerrero. That
could go in a few different ways but odds are it is going to
be the big focal point for the time being. Other than that,
HHH Is going to need a new challenger for Summerslam so let’s
get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a long recap of Edge marrying and then cheating n
Vickie Guerrero.

Opening sequence.

Here is MVP with the VIP Lounge to get things going. After
bragging about his hair, MVP lists off his various nicknames
before bringing out his controversial guest: Jeff Hardy. MVP
gets right to the point by announcing that Hardy will be in a
battle royal for the shot at HHH at Summerslam. Naturally MVP
is the favorite to win the match but Hardy brings up that MVP
hasn’t won a match in….well a long time actually.

MVP talks about how Hardy has a lot going on right now, like
being on the cover of WWE Magazine. Hardy likes to take big
risks, but some of them have resulted in some big failures.
One of those failures is talked about in the Magazine, with
Hardy saying it resulted in a 60 day suspension (but not
actually saying what it was). MVP brings up Hardy losing the
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Intercontinental Title and his home in a fire, with Hardy not
being sure why we’re talking about this.

MVP thinks Hardy’s reckless behavior might have resulted in
the death of his dog and that is making him feel guilty
(geez). The reality is that Hardy is ruining his career with
his  behavior  and  because  of  that,  he  will  never  be  WWE
Champion. MVP doesn’t buy that Hardy will never be suspended
again, with Hardy saying he’ll be released instead.

That doesn’t work for MVP, who says Hardy needs to start
acting like a professional and a grown man. Hardy says he’s
all about second changes, which is something MVP should know
about. MVP tells him to settle down and gets shoved to the
floor. This was a really weird segment and felt more like a
public punishment/embarrassment for Hardy than anything else.

Shelton Benjamin vs. Jimmy Wang Yang

Non-title. Before the match, Benjamin says he liberated the US
Title from Matt Hardy and there ain’t no stopping him now.
Benjamin throws him down to start and drops some knees as
Foley talks about Benjamin yelling at him backstage. Yang gets
in an enziguri into a headscissors as Foley compares Yang’s
speed to Cool Papa Bell (look him up). Not that it matters as
Benjamin hits Paydirt for the fast pin.

The Edgeheads come in to see Edge, who is proud of them for
winning the Tag Team Titles. Edge wants to apologize but they
say it was his business. They have a match to get ready for
and leave rather quickly. Edge looks at his wedding ring.

Festus vs. Curt Hawkins

Jesse and Zack Ryder are here too. Festus strikes away to
start but misses a charge in the corner. Back up and Festus
knocks him to the floor, where Jesse cuts off Ryder from
ringing the bell. They head back inside, where Festus grabs
the fireman’s carry flapjack for the fast pin.



Post match the bell rings and Jesse and Festus get beaten
down.

Jenny McCarthy and her celebrity friends don’t like autism.

Edge corners Alicia Fox in the back and says she needs to
blend in more. Bam Neely is shown listening as Edge says
they’ll talk about this at the hotel. Saying it in front of a
camera might not have been the best idea.

Vladimir Kozlov vs. Stevie Richards

Kozlov takes him into the corner to start but Richards hits a
quick clothesline for two. A belly to belly overhead suplex
sets up a front facelock suplex as Richards is in trouble.
Richards has to fight out of a Fujiwara armbar and sidesteps a
charge to put Kozlov on the floor. Back in and a dropkick
gives Richards one but a tornado DDT is blocked. The headbutt
to the chest gives Kozlov the pin.

We get the same video on Edge/Vickie Guerrero/Alicia Fox that
opened the show.

Battle Royal

Great Khali, MVP, Big Show, Jeff Hardy, Mr. Kennedy, Umaga

For the World Title shot at HHH at Summerslam. MVP bails to
the floor to start, leaving Hardy and Kennedy to go after
Khali in the corner. That gets them nowhere as Khali hits a
double clothesline, followed by a big chop to MVP. Show hits a
side slam on Umaga and gets the required showdown with Khali.
Umaga is back up to superkick both of them down and we take a
break.

Back with no one having been eliminated and Hardy hitting the
Whisper In The Wind on Umaga. Everyone pairs off again and
Hardy tosses out MVP for the first elimination. Show and Umaga
slug it out with Show shouldering him down and then throwing
Umaga out. Kennedy hammers on Show and is thrown out for his



efforts.

That  leaves  us  with  Hardy,  Umaga  and  Khali,  with  Khali
chopping Show down. Show blocks the tree slam and manages a
chokeslam, only to get headscissored out by Hardy. A Swanton
hits Khali but just seems to get him back to his feet. Hardy
kicks him low to escape the vice but Khali hits a chop and
gets the win.

Rating: C. They kept this moving quickly enough and it for a
better  battle  royal.  You  can  only  get  so  far  with  six
competitors in the first place but the good thing is almost
anyone could have won. I’ll take that over having a bunch of
people with no chance in there and this worked well enough.
Khali is certainly a dragon for HHH to slay and it should make
for a….something main event.

Post match HHH comes out for the staredown.

We see a not so nice place with someone talking about growing
up in a bad neighborhood, which is why he got caught in a life
of crime. It taught him what he needed to know though and that
is the truth, because R-Truth is coming to Smackdown.

Michelle McCool vs. Maryse

Non-title. McCool takes her down by the hair to start before
they trade rams into the buckle. A dropkick drops Maryse (with
a kick) but she sends McCool outside as commentary talks about
Jennie Finch (popular softball player of her day). Back in and
Maryse hammers away, only to get rolled into the heel hook to
give McCool the fast win.

Raw Rebound.

Chavo Guerrero wheels Vickie Guerrero into the arena, where
Bam Neely greets them.

Next week: Maria.



Edge tells Bam Neely that he needs to talk to Vickie Guerrero,
in the arena.

Brian Kendrick vs. Shannon Moore

Before the match, Kendrick tells us how lucky we are to get to
see him in person, because he’s that good. He also introduces
us to his rather large bodyguard named Ezekiel, who will deal
with anyone who tries to touch greatness. Kendrick hammers
away in the corner to start but misses a charge, allowing
Moore to hit a quick legdrop. Ezekiel offers a distraction
though and Kendrick gets in a shoulder on the apron. Kendrick
grabs Sliced Bread #2, which is dubbed the Kendrick, for the
fast pin.

Bam Neely tells Vickie Guerrero that Edge wants to see her in
the arena…but he can’t remember who is supposed to do the
apologizing. Vickie looks….I’m not sure really.

Ben Stiller doesn’t like autism.

Here is Edge for his big meeting with Vickie Guerrero. Edge
gets right to the point and says he wants to apologize to her
in public, face to face, so he would like her to come out
here. It takes a pretty long time but Vickie, with Chavo
Guerrero and Bam Neely (in the busiest show of his life),
finally comes out. Edge apologizes, saying that the video
didn’t show how many times he tried to say no to Alicia Fox.

She was so aggressive and wouldn’t take no for an answer. Edge
had to stay to hammer out the wedding plans because he knew
how important it was to both of them. Nothing means more to
him that Vickie’s happiness. Vickie seems touched and says she
understands so we get a big hug, with Edge looking relieved.
They’re  not  done  though,  as  Vickie  says  she  was  a  woman
scorned.

While they’re better now, she did something when she was mad
at him: she reinstated the Undertaker. Panic ensues but Edge



says that’s good business. Undertaker and HHH can fight each
other and he can pick the bones and get his title back. It’s
not that simple though, as Vickie has already made a match
between Undertaker and Edge at Summerslam….and it’s inside
Hell In A Cell. Edge knows he’s in big trouble to end the
show. This was actually a pretty awesome segment as Vickie
strung him along for the whole time, knowing the bombshell she
had waiting for him.

Overall Rating: C+. This wasn’t your normal show, with only
one match breaking three minutes in two hours. At the same
time, they set up a few major matches for Summerslam, which is
off to a hot start. The opening and closing segments both
worked well, with the battle royal being fine enough. This
wasn’t a show that focused on the wrestling, which is ok every
so often as it can give you some important results. That’s
what they did here and it made for a good show.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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